
 

 

 

  OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a 

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 

 

Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 

Members: 

 

 

 

 

 

TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 

Thursday, November 8, 2018 @ 5:00 p.m. 
Ed Overland Room, 381 E Main St Stoughton, WI  53589 
Kevin Short,  Sid Boersma, Dean Tangeman, Mike Point, Nicholas Yuknis, Mitch Bergeson, City Forester 

John Kemppainen, Director Brett Hebert, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob Kardasz,  and Mayor Tim 

Swadley 

 

Item #   CALL TO ORDER 

1 Communications 

2 Forestry Reports – October 

 

Item #   OLD BUSINESS 

3 Discussion and Possible Action on Wood Inventory Sale Plan 

4 Discussion on Tree City USA Categories- Selections 

 

Item #   NEW BUSINESS 

5 Approve  October 11, 2018 Minutes 

6 Tree City USA Event for 2019 – Youth Education /Tree Climbing Discussion 

(Dean) 

7 Discussion and Possible Action on Wood Utilization Plan 

8 Future Agenda Items 

 

   ADJOURNMENT                                                                                                
cc:   

Mayor Tim Swadley, Council Members, Leadership Teams, City Clerk – Holly 

Licht, Sarah Monette,  Matthew Dregne, City Attorney, Robert Kardasz,  Sean 

Grady, Judi Krebs, Bill Livick, Stoughton Newspaper, WI State Journal / Capital 

Times  

 

 
         

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

NOTE:  For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be 

locked after 4:30 p.m.  If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if 

you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.    
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To: Brett Hebert 
 
From: John Kemppainen 
 
Date: 11/05/18 
 
Re:  October Forestry Activities Report 
 
 


 Tree planting was completed during the last week of October.  In total, 136 trees were 
planted (5 of which were under warranty). 


 Road construction projects are completed and trees have been planted to counter the 
tree losses. 


 Ash tree stump removals in Racetrack Park were completed. 


 The Yahara River Trail ash tree removals were completed.  Over one hundred twenty 
(120) ash trees were removed in total. 


 Review of private hazard tree ordinance legality for upcoming EAB issues is ongoing. 


 In house crews removed approximately 30 tree stumps in terraces in October. 


 The remaining kiln-dried ash lumber was cut down to the proper size for the Virgin Lake 
Park trail boardwalk project.  Installation of the boardwalk is now tentatively scheduled 
for spring of 2019. 


 Assisted with brush collection program (entire week of 10/22/18). 


 Attended meeting at Madison College to help advise on structuring a new Urban 
Forestry Associates Degree program.  I will now serve on a committee to steer 
purchases for the new program as well. 


 Met with woodshop instructor at Stoughton High School regarding future work with the 
ag students (FFA and woodshop).  They would like the solar kiln to be dropped off at 
the high school soon for a project.  A small amount of cedar lumber was also sold to 
and delivered to the High School woodshop. 
 


 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Kemppainen, C.A. 
City Forester 
 


CITY OF STOUGHTON 


PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI  53589 
(608) 877-6303   Ext. 622 
(608) 877-8387   Fax 
www.cityofstoughton.com 


BRETT HEBERT 
Director of Public Works 
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us 








Species Price per BF 


Ash  $            2.00  


Basswood (Linden)  $            2.00  


Elm  $            2.00  


Maple (Soft)  $            2.00  


Poplar  $            2.00  


Cedar  $            3.00  


Maple (Hard)  $            3.00  


Oak  $            3.00  


Cherry  $            5.00  


Maple (Birdseye)  $            5.00  


Walnut  $            5.00  


 








TREE CITY USA GROWTH AWARD APPLICATION (2018) 
 
 


As Mayor of the City of Stoughton,  


I herewith make application for this community to receive the Tree City USA Growth Award as we 


 certified as a Tree City USA last year and have submitted an Application for Recertification this year. 


 spent at least as much on our community forestry program this year ($ ___________) as we did last 


year ($491,357.00).  


 earned 10 or more points according to Growth Award Eligible Activities (which were new or 
significantly improved this year.) 


 attached documentation for each Eligible Activity for which we seek recognition as listed below. 
 
 
                    City Forestry Contact who can answer questions about the application: 


 


_____________              _____  Vickie Erdahl______ Staff Tree Commission___ 


Signature                     Name    Title 
 Email: verdahl@ci.stoughton.wi.us Phone: 608-873-6303 
 


_Mayor___________________               _381 E. Main Street__________________________ 


Title       Address       
 
_________________________               _Stoughton WI 53589_____1-608-873-6677_______ 


Date       City, State, Zip   Phone 


                                                 


   


                                                                                                
 


Activity  Eligible Activity    # of Points  Describe Briefly 


Number           Name        Earned  (attach documentation) 


 


     A    5  Community-Wide Tree Event          4   See attached 


 


     D 5  Street Tree Pruning           8   See attached 


 


 


   Total Points              12 
 


 


 


Category B.  Partnerships 


 


 


A 5 Community-Wide Tree Event   
 An event was held on Saturday, April 21, 2018 at the Lageret to celebrate Earth Day and Arbor 


Day.  Workshops and booths were hosted by local vendors with the City Department of Public 
Works and Tree Commission participating.  Literature was distributed regarding tree selection, 
trimming practices and the wood recycling program in the City of Stoughton. 


 


 


 



mailto:csiesen@ci.stoughton.wi.us





Tree City USA Growth Award (Continued) 
 


 2 


D 5  Street Tree Pruning 
A program was developed and monies held for this specific project to have city park row trees 
trimmed annually with a five year rotating cycle. Five zones were created within the city limits 
from the tree inventory for tree trimming. 


 


 


 
 


 
 








 


 


Tree Commission Meeting Minutes 


Thursday, October 11, 2018 at 5:00 PM 


Ed Overland Room, 381 E Main St, Stoughton 
 
Members Present:   Mitch Bergeson, Nick Yuknis, Mike Point, Kevin Short and Sid Boersma   


Absent & Excused:    Dean Tangeman 


Guest:   


Staff:   City Forester John Kemppainen and Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl  


Call to order:  Bergeson called to order @ 5:00 PM  


 
1)   Communications:   


Kemppainen stated: 


 That he had sold cedar lumber to the High School at 50% discount for $70.00. 


 In the storm on Sunday, 9/30 a branch broke off a tree on the corner of Fourth & Riverside Dr. which 
smashed a car.  This tree has now been removed by Jim’s Tree Service. 


 
2) August & September Forestry Reports:  Kemppainen stated : 


 Completed updating tree inventory 


 Road construction projects monitored for tree conflicts 


 16 trees removed in-house and 100 + ash trees removed by Jim’s 


 Yahara River Trail has 120 ash trees to be removed 


 Review of private hazard tree ordinance is ongoing 


 130 purchased for the fall planting and site evaluations have begun 


 Preparation has begun for annual pruning program 1) generating lists in Zone 2 for trees greater 
than 6”- with smaller trees done in-house, 2) contractors will be contacted for quotes 


 Stump removal in Racetrack Park has begun 


 Kiln dried ash lumber was cut to size for the Virgin Lake Park Trail Boardwalk 


 Wood mulch was supplied to a Girl Scout troop for installing a pollinator garden which included 
butterfly houses at Racetrack Park 


 Worked installing a road at the new yard waste site 
 


3) Discussion regarding wood at Racetrack Barn and a Wood Inventory Sales Plan:  Kemppainen 
generated pricing per board foot that will be charged when the boards are sold. Hebert is talking with the 
city attorney regarding whether we have to charge sales tax when the wood is sold to the public. The 
committee is thinking of having a time for open sales to the public and the wood is considered to be a city 
asset. 


The committee decided: 1) the wood will be sold in mixed bundles, 2) Non-profits and schools will receive 
a 50% discount, 3) to use the Wisconsin Surplus site, 4) run an ad in the paper when all details are sorted 
out and we can move forward and 5) single boards will be distributed at the Senior Center for a donation. 


Point stated that at the Senior Center there isn’t a “set” price when an item is sold the customer gives a 
donation. 


Also discussed was the Wood Utilization Policy.  The committee feels all parties responsibilities should be 
spelled out – especially how the funds will be deposited and who pays what expenses. 


 


Committee directed staff to develop language in the plan regarding the distribution of monies from 
the sale(s) and who pays the cost of milling the logs in the draft of the Wood Utilization Policy. 







 


 


4) Discussion on Layout of Yard Waste Site @ New Facility:  Committee members reviewed the map of 
the new yard waste. Questions arose as to where the boards would be kept – they will be stored at the 
Public Works Facility in a designated area.  There is a plan to start a small nursery at the Public Works 
Facility due to lack of water at the yard waste site. 


 


5) Discussion for Tree City USA & Growth Award Ideas:  At a previous meeting two items were selected 
to obtain the 2018 Growth Award.  Further review determined that one of the selections was not going 
qualify (A10).  After some discussion the following two categories were selected:  A) 5 – Community Wide 
Tree Event and D) 5- Street Tree Pruning.  Brian Wahl will be contacted for questions.   


 


Committee directed staff to work on the document and bring to the November meeting for review. 


 


6)  Approval of minutes from August 9, 2018 Meeting:  Motion by Boersma seconded by Short to 
approve the minutes.  Carried 5-0. 
 


7)  Discussion regarding Tree City USA Event for 2019 – Youth Education /Tree Climbing:  Tabled to 
November meeting. 


 
8)  Future Agenda Items:  Tree Growth Award Plan – outline Arbor Day 2019, Wood Inventory Plan and 


Wood Utilization Policy 
 


 
Motion by Short, seconded by Yuknis to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m.  Respectfully submitted 10/18/18, Vickie 
Erdahl - Staff  








 


 


 


 


 


 


 


City of Stoughton 


Urban Wood  


Utilization 


Program 


 


 


 


 


 







 


 
Program Overview 


The goal of urban wood utilization program is to utilize wood that is harvested from the City’s urban 


forest.  Oftentimes, trees are simply ground into woodchips, cut into firewood or taken to a compost 


facility.  Disposal of woodchips and logs can come at a significant cost.  By taking the usable logs from 


trees and turning them into lumber, the city can realize cost-savings while also saving this material from 


the landfill. 


 


 


Wood Chips 


A large portion of each tree which is removed in the city is converted into woodchips, which are used in 


a variety of ways.  Residents are able to obtain free woodchips for their private use at a city park-city 


crews maintain an easily accessible pile of chips which are available 24 hours a day.  Chips are provided 


to local farmers to be used as compost in their fields.  They are also used as mulch around the base of 


trees planted in the city to prevent weed growth and provide nutrients to the soil. 


Woodchips will also be composted at the public works facility when available… 


 


Logs 


When applicable, quality logs from the stem or canopy of city trees will be set aside for future use.  Logs 


will be milled into boards and kiln-dried for use in a variety of projects.  The City Forester should make 


the final decision on which trees should be salvaged and sawn into lumber. 


 


The milling of logs should be done at a city-owned facility when possible to avoid transport time and 


cost.  The city-owned kiln can be used on-demand to produce dried lumber for these uses. 


 


Milled Boards  


Boards generated from city trees can be used in a variety of ways.  Public Works vehicles and trailers are 


outfitted with different size boards and these can be made from city trees instead of being purchased at 


a cost.  Road barricades are constructed from lumber and should also be produced with city trees 


whenever possible. 


 


 


 







 


Wood Sales 


  


City Wood Sales 


The City currently and should continue to utilize local vendors to offer wood generated through 


this program at an affordable cost.  Live-edge and milled boards are valuable to local 


woodworkers for various projects and using locally-sourced wood is an attractive option.  The 


majority of the wood should be sold as “rough cut” lumber, but a portion may be further 


processed (i.e. planed) at the Senior Center woodshop to offer a value-added product for end 


users. 


The city should also utilize online or in-person auctions to sell wood generated through this 


program to the public. 


 


Special Revenue Fund Use 


Any funds generated in this program should be put into the Special Revenue Fund.  This fund 


will be used to pay for items such as milling of logs, and the purchase of equipment or 


maintenance of equipment used specifically for this program.  Additional community focused 


expenditures directly related to this program could also be paid for with this fund. 


 


Senior Center Wood Sales 


 


 


Senior Center Revenue Fund Use (Cindy) 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 







 


Glossary 


 


 


 


 





